
 

Dalmatinsko Kulturno Društvo 
Dalmatian Cultural Society 

________________________________________________ 

1930 - 2020 

Tuesdays 7.20 to 7.50pm   

www.planetaudio.org.nz/

Please note on your Calendars 

 

Genealogical and Historical Society 

Meeting :  Anthony Segedin  

2.00 p.m.  Sunday 2nd August 2020  
 

Mid Winter’s Luncheon 

Archies, Newmarket 

12.00 p.m. Sunday 9 August 2020 
 

Mens Dinner  

7 .00 p.m. Saturday 15th August 2020 
 

Briškule  Tournament  

2.00 p.m. Sunday 23rd August 2020 
 

Open Day 

Sunday 13 September  2020 
 

Nelson Buildings Annual Meeting 

Thursday 17 September 2020 at 8.00pm 
 

Members’ Meeting  

Following the Nelson Buildings Annual 
Meeting 

Thursday 17 September 2020. 
 

90th Anniversary Formal Evening 

Saturday 17 October 2020 
 

Halloween Party  

Friday 30th October  2020 
 

Ladies Luncheon 

Sunday 8 November 2020 12.00 pm 

 NOVOSTI   
Issue / Izdanja 204               August/ Kolovoz 2020 

Up Coming Events 

Nadolazeći događaji  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Baking Class successes recently at the club.  
Thank you to Julena, for organising this, and the knowledgeable chefs  

Demonstrations of these and other delights will be seen on  

Open Day Sunday 13 September 2020 

The participants and budding chefs had a grand time! 



APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

MOLBE ZA  UČLANJENJE 

The following have applied for membership in our Society: 
 

Dragan Atanasov  Nominator, Michelle Thornton, Seconder Nick 
Cebalo 

Marissa and Ivana Jurasovic Nominator Ann Stanisich, seconder 
Mara Vitasovich 

Sasa, Katarina, Aleksa and Mila Vejkovic Nominator Daniel  

Kovacevic, seconder Milivoje Jovanovic 

Katja Vlatkovich Nominator Julena Nola, seconder Michael Botica 

Leon Katavich Nominator Marin Shale, Seconder Vojna Pavlovich 

Miro, Katherine and Mark Katavich  Nominator Marin Shale,  

seconder Vojna Pavlovich 

Joy Urlich  Nominator Slavenka Misa, seconder Mara Vitasovich 

Marija Zderich  Nominator Erika Botica, seconder Mara Vitasovich 

Louise (Antunovich), Bill, Milan and Susan Rattenbury 

Nominator, Anna Louise Mahoney, Seconder Tania Mahoney.  

Baki Matarugic Nominator Damir Coklo, Seconder Suzana  

Tokmadzic 
 

Anyone wishing to object can do so in writing within 14 days  

receipt of this newsletter in accordance with Society rules. 

DALMATINSKO KULTURNO 
DRUŠVO INC. 

DALMATIAN CULTURAL SOCIETY INC. 
10-14 New North Road,   
Eden Terrace, Auckland 

P.O .Box 8479, Symonds Street 1150  
Auckland Ph 09 379 7680 

 

email:     dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 
Website:     www.dalmatian.org.nz 
 

PATRONS    Mate and Vojna Pavlovich 

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2020-2021 
UPRAVNI ODBOR  

 

PRESIDENT:   Dorothy Shale 
 

VICE PRESIDENTS:  Julena Nola 
      Tanja Nola Schipper 
 

SECRETARY:   Mara Vitasovich 
     

 

TREASURER:   Nicolette Palinich 
Assistant     Dunya Bilcich  
 

COMMITTEE:   Nick Bartulovich 
      Catherine Jelicich 
      Daniel Kovacevic 
      Radmila Lupis 
      John Mahoney 
      Tania Mahoney 
      Julia Matich 
      Vojna Pavlovich 
      Vanya Piacun 
      Jakov Sale 
      Marin Shale 
      Veronica Shale 
      Suzana Tokmadžić 
      Barry Vodanovich  
 

GENEALOGICAL & HISTORICAL  
SUB-COMMITTEE  Steven Šulenta (Chairperson)  
      Slavenka Misa  (Secretary) 
      Linda Tolich      (Treasurer) 
 

BAR MANAGER  Marin Shale 
       

FOLKLORE AND LANGUAGE  
      Tania Mahoney 
      Vanya Piacun      
       

EVENTS     Julena Nola    
 

KITCHEN MANAGER Vojna Pavlovich   

 

INFRASTRUCTURE Daniel Kovacević 
 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT  
      Tania Mahoney 
  

LADIES GROUP  Dunya Bilcich  
 

WARDROBE MISTRESS Radmila Lupis 
 

LIBRARIAN    Milan Palinich 

 

NELSON BUILDINGS Marin Matulovic (Chairman) 
      George Mihaljevich 
      Tony Unkovich 
      Oleg Palinich 
      Dorothy Shale (President) 
 

OVERSEERS      Zel Seputich 

       John Garelja 

       Helen Marinovich  

       Branko Ciprian (Assistant) 
 

BALLROOM BOOKINGS 
     info@dalmatiancultural.co.nz 
     Mob   021 669 876  
 

TRANSLATOR   Suzana Tokmadžić 
 

If  you don't receive this newsletter in email form and 
want to, or you did, and wish to opt out and continue re-
ceiving a posted newsletter, please send your  details to 
the Secretary at   

dalmatiancultural@gmail.com 

BEREAVEMENTS            OSMRTNICE 
Our condolences are extended to those members who have  

recently lost loved ones, both here and overseas.   

Pocivali u Miru 

Get well wishes        Dobre želje 
We wish all who are recovering from an operation or illness a speedy 
recovery.  Thank goodness we survived to Alert Level 1 of Covid-19! 

Library            Knjižnica 
Milan Palinich, Librarian, is available for a few hours after 7pm 
on a Friday night, and is happy to assist you selecting your books.   

Member’s Meetings 2020 
Thursday 5  March 2020 

AGM Sunday 19 July 2020 (delayed) 
Thursday 17 September ( and NB Annual Meeting) 

Thursday 5 November 2020 

         
 

Bumper stickers  
 

arriving with your  

Membership cards. 

One per membership mailout. 

More available at the  

Society’s Office on asking. 

NEW MEMBERS / NOVI ČLANOVI 
We would like to welcome the following new members:  

Sarah Kapeli-Borich and DeeDee Borich; 

Alicia, Rau, Jean-Luc, Rodney, Natasha, Cecelia Tangiiti;  

Zorka (Kuzmicich), William, Andrew and Carlos Webster 

and wish them all a long and happy association with our Society. 

mailto:dalmatian@clear.net.nz
http://www.dalmatian.org.nz


Please be aware of the procedures we have put in 
place should an evacuation of the premises  

“Villa Dalmacija” become necessary. 

    Life Members 2020              Doživotni  članovi 2020 

Life Members 2020 

In our 90th Anniversary Year, we honoured the Ladies who have  
supported the Society for very many years.   

 A combined total of well over 330 years! 
Left to Right 

Doris Cibilic (nee Posa) – Lifelong member and wife of Wally, a long-serving Secretary and Committee member 
in the 60’s,70’s, 80’s 

Joyce Milina (nee Vodanovich)—Lifelong supporter and member, who had her wedding at the club to  Nick 
Milina, President  1976-1978 

Lily Posa (nee Sale) -  Lifelong loyal member who had her wedding at the club 72 years ago.  

Sylvia Sokolich (nee Misa) - a lifetime at the Society, and a dedicated member and volunteer of the Dalmatian 
Genealogical and Historical Society.  

Linda Tolich (nee Brcich) - a lifetime at the Society, and a dedicated member and volunteer of the Dalmatian 
Genealogical and Historical Society.          

All Ladies are delighted and overwhelmed at being made Life Members and wish to humbly thank the  

Committee and Members for their kindness and consideration.   

  Evacuation Plan       Villa Dalmacija       Plan evakuacije 
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Dalmatinsko Kulturno Društvo 

Dalmatian Cultural Society 

90th Anniversary Year Celebrations 

1930—2020 

This year, 2020, is going to be a year of reflection and reminiscing and looking forward to the future as 

we celebrate 90 years since the club first formed here in Auckland. 

No doubt many of you have memories and recollections of events, friendships and changes to our Socie-

ty.    Please get them down on paper, and email to  

dalmatiancultural@gmail.com  

so that we may put these together a  

Memory Book   
Please start sending all your written work and photos for this publication.   Cut off date end of October 
2020. 
For more details, please look in the previous “Novosti” 
All emailed Advertisements to Catherine Jelicich at cathjel@xtra.co.nz  Prices are very competi-
tive. 
 A4 (210mm x 297mm) This whole page  $200 
 A5 (148mm x 210mm) Half this page   $100 

 A6 (105mm x 148mm) Quarter this page    $50 

 A7 (74mm x 105mm) Business card size     $25 

Please pay online when you submit your advertisement for the 90th Anniversary Booklet. 
02-0144-0070761-00   Please note “Advertisement” in the Reference field. 

 

Dalmatian Genealogical and  
Historical Society 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The film covers the story of the El Shatt camps set up in the Sinai Desert in January 1944 to accommodate  

Yugoslav refuges from the Nazi counter-offensive against Tito.  It was filmed by a British film crew and has an 
English commentary.  The film is 20 minutes long, but conveys volumes in those minutes.   

This footage is a glimpse back into history.             Highly recommended viewing. 
 

Due to renovations in the  
Museum and Archives  

all Friday night openings will be closed for the foreseeable future. 
Any queries Steven Sulenta 636 7788; Slavenka Misa 623 3288;  Linda Tolich 629 2353 

Email: dalmatianmuseum@gmail.com 

August Meeting  
2.00pm Sunday 2 August 2020 

Speaker:  Anthony Segedin 
 

September Meeting 
2.00 pm Sunday 6 September 2020 

Film “The Star and the Sand” 



Dragi clanovi Kluba 
 
Hvala svima koji su prisustvovali godisnjoj sjednici Kluba. 
 
Zelim izraziti dobrodoslicu novim clanovima Upravnog od-
bora. Nadam se da ce predanost kojom cemo nastaviti 
voditi nase Drustvo, biti poticaj na zajednicki rad za dobro-
bit Kluba i njegovih clanova. Razlicite funkcije predvidjene 

su sukladno individualnim sposobnostima. 
 
Formiranje Pododbora mladih je korak naprijed u angaziranju mladih 
clanova u radu Kluba i zeljno iscekujemo cuti njihove ideje i planove. 
Dalmatinski geneolosko – povjesni Pododbor nastavlja svoj 
dragocjen rad u istom sastavu. Sigurni smo da ce povecani skladisni 
prostor biti korisno upotrebljen. Veliki broj nasih clanova zeljno 
ocekuje njohove mjesecne satanke i interesantne govornike. 
Rad nasih nadzornika na nadgledanju, istrazivanju i izvjestavanju 
financijskih transakcija nastavit ce se u istom sastavu. 
 
Cestitke svim novim dozivotnim clanovima Kluba. Taj je pocasna 
titula dodjeljena Doris Cibilich, Joyce Milina, Lily Posa, Sylvii 
Sokolich i Lindi Tolich za dugogodisnji predani rad i posvecenost  
nasen Drustvu. Zahvaljujemo im na neprocjenjivom doprinosu u 
radu Kluba, kako u proteklom vremenu, tako i danas. 
 
Slijedeci sastanak za sve clanove Kluba odrzat ce se 17. rujna, u 
isto vrijeme kad i godisnji sastanak Nelson Building-a. Otvorene su 
pozicije za dva clana Upravnog odbora NB , te je sad prilika da se 
prijave oni koji misle da imaju sposobnost, vjestinu i vrijeme po-
trebno za obavljanje te zahtjevne uloge. 
 
Sretni smo sto imamo dva nova ucitelja, ucitelja junior/intermediate 
kola i ucitelja hrvatskog jezika. 
Hvala Michelle i Baki. Svi satovi folklora, jezika, tamburica orkestra, 
zbora i klapa su u punom zamahu sa entuzijasticnim i talentiranim 
ucenicima i uciteljima. Zeljno ocekujemo zavrsni koncert u stu-
denom, na kojem ce svi oni  predstaviti svoj talent i rad. U toku su 
pripreme za Otvoreni dan kluba. Ovogodisnja tema biti ce proslava 
90godina od osnivanja naseg Kluba u Aucklandu. 
 
Nadamo se da ce mnogi od vas podjeliti pripovjetke, fotografije i 
povijest svojih porodica kroz Knjigu Uspomena koja bi trebala izaci 
pred kraj godine kao dio obiljezavanja 90te obljetnice Kluba  u Auck-
landu. Biti ce to posebna uspomena koja ce reflektirati proteklih 90 
godina rada i postojanja  naseg Kluba. 
 
Zahvaljujem svima na stalnoj podrsci, te napominjem da sa veseljem 
iscekujemo nadolazece dogadjaje u Klubu planirane u skladu sa 
vasim interesima i za vasu zabavu. 
 
Uz najljepse zelje 
 
Dorothy Shale 

Dear Members 

 

Thankyou to all who attended our AGM. 

I welcome new committee members.  I am hopeful that the 
commitment we have all made in the continuing govern-
ance of the Society will be the incentive to work together 
for the good of the club and members.  Various roles have 
been allocated to suit individual skills.  

 

The formation of a Youth Sub-Committee is a step forward in involv-
ing our younger members within the society and we look forward to 
hearing their ideas and plans. 

The Dalmatian Genealogical and Historical sub committee  continue 
their valuable work with the same talented team. The increased 
storage space will be well utilized. Many of us will look forward to 
interesting speakers at monthly meetings.   

Our overseers work to inspect, examine and report financial trans-
actions will continue with the same dedicated team. 

 

Congratulations to our new Life members. 

Doris Cibilcih, Joyce Milina, Lily Posa, Sylvia Sokolich and Linda 
Tolich were awarded this honour for their services and dedication to 
the Society over many years. We thank them for their very valued 
contribution past and present. 

 

The next members meeting  in conjunction with the NB Annual 
meeting with  be on 17th September. Nominations for 2 directors are 
called for. Those who think they have the skill set and time needed 
in this demanding role have the   opportunity to consider submitting 
a nomination. 

 

We are fortunate to have engaged  two  new  tutors, stepping into 
the roles of Junior/Intermediate kolo and Croatian language. 
Thankyou Michelle and Baki.  

All the kolo classes, language, tamburica orchestra, choir and sing-
ing groups are all up and running again with enthusiastic and talent-
ed students and tutors. We look forward to them showcasing their 
talents at our end of year concert in December.  

Plans for Open day are in progress.  This year’s theme will be a 
celebration of the 90 years since the club was established in Auck-
land. 

 

As part of our 90th year celebration, we hope many of you will share 
your family histories, stories and  photographs to compile our 
Memory Book which we hope to publish later this year. This will be 
a special keepsake to reflect on the last 90 years.  

 

Thankyou for your continued support and we look forward to future 
events planned for your interest and entertainment.  

 

Best wishes and keep warm! 

Dorothy Shale  

MEMBERS NOTICEBOARD                             OBAVIJESTI ČLANOVA 

 

Reminding the Members  

of our  

own Members who are   

ready to serve you as 
 

Justices of the Peace Robert Blucher 

      Karolina Sulenta 

      John Schipper 

      Teresa Marinovich 

 

Marriage Celebrants Teresa Marinovich 

      Veronica Shale 

 

Notary Public   Anthony Segedin 

Open Day 2020 

and Ladies  Luncheon 

Request for Vintage Fashions  
From the last 90 Years 

Please look through your fashionable treasures and help us 
make an Open Day display and a  

WOW of a Fashion Parade at Ladies Luncheon.   

Check Baba’s wardrobe while you’re at it. 

Remember it all began for us as a club in 1930. 

Anything there deep in the Wardrobe from the  

30’s, 40’s, 50’s, 60’s, 70’s, 80’s, 90’s, 00’s and 10’s?   

Bring to the club on a Friday night,  

  or call Mara 021 362 872 or 836 2073 

  or Julena 027 428 1922 

To arrange for these garments to be collected. 

All care will be taken for their safe keeping.  



FOLKLORE 2020 

 FOLKLORE & LANGUAGE CLASSES 2020 

 

PLEASE encourage your youngsters to be involved and come along to our classes.  Something for all ages.  Not 

only will they be preserving our Culture and Heritage but they will be learning something unique as well as making 

enduring friendships.  It is not too late to consider being part of one of these classes.  

 

Classes are on the following days: 

Junior Kolo          Michelle Thornton   Fridays at 6.30 p.m. 

Intermediate Kolo       Michelle Thornton   Fridays  after Junior Kolo classes.    Time TBC 

Children's Choir        Berta Borich     Fridays after Junior Kolo 

Youth Kolo 16 years plus     Nenad Rajić     Sundays at 6.00 p.m. 

Reunion Group        Mara Blucher     Wednesdays at 7.30pm  

Senior Social Kolo       Mara Blucher     Monday 7.30 p.m. 

Tamburica Group       Nick Cebalo     Fridays at 7.00 p.m. 

Senior Choir          Damir Coklo     Fridays at 8.00 p.m. 

Croatian/Hrvatski Language Classes  Baki Matarugić    Fridays from 7 .00 pm 

Klapa Dalma         Tihana Kovacevich   Friday 7.00 p.m. 

 

The Enrolment Fee payable by all participants : 

One applicant           $30 

Two Applicants in one family      $40 

Three or more applicants in one family  $50 

 

Please note that you (parents, grandparents, or guardians) or your children must be members of the Society to  

participate in any folklore activity.  If you are not a member, please pick up a Membership Application form either 

in the Society’s office or download from our website:      https://www.dalmatian.org.nz/ 

 New Tutors at the club 
 

Junior & Intermediate Kolo Tutor Michelle Thornton (left) 

who has danced the Kolo at the club for 26 years.  She has 
relieved for the tutors of the Reunion and TFE groups 
when required.  She has made an excellent start and the 
pupils are happily learning Kolos which Michelle danced 
as a child.  She is looking forward to the first time her  

pupils will dance on Open Day. 
 

Croatian Language Tutor Baki Matarugić (right) 

has come to us with a background in teaching French, 

 Italian and Latin from Sarajevo.  Since arriving in New  

Zealand over 20 years ago she has worked as an Early 
Childhood Educator.  Her first Croatian Language  

classes have gone very well and the pupils are keen to 
continue their learning.  Baki also enjoys singing in the 
Society’s Choir. 



Membership Fees 

2020-2021 are due 

A reminder that 2020-2021 Membership  

subscriptions are overdue for those who haven’t yet 

paid.  These were due on April 1st 2020. 

For your convenience you may pay via internet or 

with cash or EFTPOS at the bar in the Member’s 

Lounge on a Friday night.  Please enter your full 

name when carrying out the transaction.   

There will be a reminder letter posted shortly to 

those who have forgotten. 

 

Nicolette Palinich (Treasurer) 
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Annual BriŠkula 

Tournament 
Sunday 23 August Registration at 1.30pm, 2.00pm start 

Villa Dalmacija 10 New North Road, Eden Terrace, Auckland 

Entry $15 each 
All ages, men and women are most welcome. 

Get a team of three together 
See Mara Vitasovich on a Friday night  

or phone 836 2073 evenings to register expressions of interest. 

Have the family come to have dinner with you on the day of the tournament. 

Outgoing and Incoming  

Committee Members  
at this year’s AGM in June 2020 

 

Thank you to all the Outgoing Committee Members for 

their valued and continuing involvement in our  Society.   
 

Tony Unkovich– Former President 2012-2015, Vice Presi-

dent 2015-2019, Acting President (February—June 2019), 

Committee. Tony has worked on the behind the scenes work 

on Technology in the Society and assisted where-ever the 

need arose.   Tony is continuing with involvement in Nelson 

Buildings Ltd as a Director. 
 

Anthony Vodanovich a loyal and hard working member 

of the Committee for many years 
 

Joe Mihaljevich and Tamara Ujdur who left earlier this 

year but had been a great support and assistance wherever 

they saw a need.   

 

Welcome to the Incoming Committee Members 

Daniel Kovacevic — Committee, and a new Bar Manager 

John Mahoney — Committee 

Vanya Piacun — Committee 

Veronica Shale — Committee 
 

All the above have been involved with the Society in one way 

or another for many years.   

 



 

NELSON BUILDINGS LIMITED 

 

10-14 New North Rd. Eden Tee. Auckland. PO Box 8478 Symonds St. Auckland. 

                              20 July 2020 

Dear Members, 

 

Two Directors retire by rotation and they are George Mihaljevich and Oleg Palinich.  

 

Nelson Buildings has conducted a review of its operations and those considering being nominated should be 
prepared to contribute up to a minimum of four hours per week in some circumstances on Nelson Buildings  

business.     

 

Please complete the Nomination form below if you wish to stand as a Director of Nelson Buildings. Please en-
sure the completed form is with the Secretary of Nelson Buildings Limited by 8:00pm Friday 21 August 2020 or 
posted by this date. Directors are elected for a two-year term. 

 

The names of those Directors nominated will be advised to members prior to the annual meeting in the next 

Society newsletter.  

 

 

Regards 

Marin Matulovic 

Chairperson 

Nelson Buildings limited 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ---------------------——————- 

 

Nelson Buildings Limited 

 

Nomination for Directors 2020-21 
 

All names shown on this form must be current financial members of the Dalmatian Cultural Society. They must 
meet all the requirements with regards to eligibility to stand as per the Society's rules. 

  

 
 

 

 
 

Nominations are required to be with Secretary, Nelson Buildings Ltd. by 8:00pm, Friday 21 August 2020.  

If you wish to post your nomination, please send to: 

Secretary, Nelson Buildings Limited, PO Box 8478, Symonds Street, Auckland. Posted by the due date. 

Nominee’s Name 

 

Nominee’s Society 

membership number 

Nominee’s Signature 

  

 

    

Name of Nominator 

 

Name of Seconder 

Signature nominator 

 

Signature Seconder 


